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Finance & Audit Committee Meeting
Thursday, October 6th, 2022 – 10:00 AM
WDB Office
  Approved 11-28-22
	Board Members Present

Richard Zink - Southern Tier West

Jeremy Martin – M-Tech Design and Fabrication 
Rich Yeager- Olean FCU
Board Members Absent

Jack Searles - Cattaraugus County 

	Staff In Attendance
Jason Miller – Executive Director
Guests



Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m.
Approval of the Minutes of the June 16th, 2022 meeting minutes
The committee reviewed the minutes of the June 16th, 2022 meeting.

*Motion by Jeremy Martin; Second by Rich Yeager to approve the minutes of the June 16th, 2022 meeting.

All in Favor, Motion Carries.

Discuss potential WDB Office move and sublet to Literacy West 
Jason discussed with the committee the potential to move upstairs in Blue Bird Square to a vacant office on the first floor.  He had already spoken with Literacy West to see if they were interested in moving down the hall to the current WDB office and subletting from the WDB.  Literacy West is interested and had come last week to tour the space.  The committee discussed the financial situation and are in agreement with arrangement. The committee asked that Jason ensure with Literacy West that they are interested, check with Ed Bysiek, our auditor to see if there are any questions and also to check with FOTA and ensure everything is done in accordance with WIOA.
*Motion by Richard Zink; Second by Rich Yeager to recommend to the full Board the move of the WDB Office and sublet to Literacy West pending communication with Lit West, Ed Bysiek and FOTA for approval.
All in Favor, Motion Carries.

Discuss recent FOTA review 

Jason discussed the recent FOTA review of PY20 funds and expenditures.  There were a couple of findings for not following our RFP policy for how we were going to advertise the RFP release, not including the Grant Recipient on Fiscal Monitoring review letters when sent out, and a transfer of funds to close out a grant we had received that was reported incorrectly.  A corrective action plan has been submitted to FOTA and most of the findings are resolved.  We will need to do some more research and corrections to the grant transfer to fix the issue but it will be resolved soon.
Adjournment
Adjourned at 11:17am by Richard Zink
Next Meeting
TBD

